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Thoughts For the Journey —May 2014 

“We’re Behind You Mom” 

  I found this cute story.  A mother took her four children out in the 
minivan to do some errands.  One of the children, sitting behind her, soon 
became bored and began kicking the back of the driver’s seat.  After  several 
minutes of thumping, the exasperated mother yelled, “That’s it!  Who’s 
behind me?”  Her six-year-old replied immediately, “We’re all behind you 
mom, 100 percent.” 

 God is behind motherhood, 100 percent.  The Bible holds godly 
mothers in very high esteem.  Her value to God and human society is 
inestimable.  In the words of, Proverbs 31 – “Who can find a virtuous woman, 
for her worth is far above rubies?  The heart of her husband safely trusts her, 
her children rise up and call her blessed; her husband also, and he praises 
her . . . Charm is deceitful and beauty is vain, but a woman who fears the 
Lord, she shall be praised” (Proverbs 31:10, 11, 28, 30).  God is behind 
mothers more than 100 percent but a 110 percent.  God has assigned a grace 
filled role in the family home and in society that only a mother can fill.  All 
godly mothers have a special, unique and high calling from God to help shape 
and mold their children unlike no one else.  The power mom has to influence 
their children cannot be matched by anyone. 

 Over a hundred years ago Joaquin Miller wrote these stunning words, 
“The bravest battle that was ever fought, shall I tell you where and when?        
On the maps of the world you find it not, it was fought by the mothers of 
men and women.”   We should be behind our moms, 100 percent.  I would 
like to be the first to stand up for all the mothers in NECC to call you blessed.  
Then together in unison the entire congregation shall rise and call you, 
blessed.    

 

Blessings for the Journey, 

Rev. Chuck 



MAY BIRTHDAYS & ANNIVERSARIES 

 

1    Sue Webb 

2 Cody Wilson  

      Chuck & Genene Slusher  

3 Carol & Buz Bokman 

      Bob & Tammy Hammond 

5    Stacy Zawoyski 

6 Shari Kyle 

      Dennis Baughman 

7    Roger Driver 

      Dan Hicks 

      Sharon Kiesel 

8    Theresa & Mac  McDonough 

9 Harry Hinkel 

      Brett Nash 

11  Aaron Durbin 

12  Tom Mott 

13   David Insley 

14  Ann Marie Haehn 

15  Lois Brasse 

16 Jeff Joslin 

18  Chris Hickman 

19  Jeannie Sizemore 

      Maggie Carpenter 

      Vern Black 

20 Ray & Karen  Konko 

21  Tammy & Mel Gamble 

23  Nanci Ickes 

24 Steve Cihla 

      Sally Belfi 

26  George & Diana Butcher  

27  Julie Haumschild 

      

Serving at the Lord’s Table 

8:00 Ed Carter, Chris Hensley,  

 Laura Kuhn 

9:30 Micah Butcher, Diana Tyler,  

 Jerry Mullins, Mark Carpenter, 

 Mike Mott, Polly Tallos, Theresa 

 Sizemore, Dave Carpenter, Carol 

 Butcher, Marlene Black 

ELDERS: Robin Galvin, Ralph Thompson 

Chinese Auction…. 

THANK YOU to everyone who 

supported the Chinese Auction, 

 whether you donated items or 

bought tickets, you helped us have 

another successful year!!  We 

raised just over $2,000, which will 

be divided between 

Membership Team 

and our youth groups.  

There were 6 double 

sided tables FILLED 

with donations, ranging from 

restaurant gift cards to golf passes 

to baked goods.  Meanwhile in the 

kitchen, 7 youth from JYF, Chi 

Rho, and CYF sold refreshments 

and raised $155.00 for Youth 

events and missions. 

Wednesday Night Bible Study: Banned Questions of the Bible 

 Do Christians really think Jesus was white?  Was Jesus ever wrong?  Do 

people have to choose to follow Jesus to go to heaven?  Are Mormons, Jehovah’s 

Witnesses, Seventh Day Adventists, Spiritists, and Christian Scientists really 

Christians?  Do Christians have to be baptized?                                                                           

 Ever get the feeling that we can’t ask those kinds of questions at church?  

However, if we can’t ask the tough, keep-you-awake-at night questions within 

our faith communities, then what good are those communities?  Far too often, 

for various reasons, people don’t have the opportunity to ask the hard questions 

they may have about faith, religion, salvation and the Bible.  When questions are 

left unanswered in communities of faith, people either seek answers elsewhere 

or lose interest all together.  The idea behind this book is not so much to provide 

definitive answers as it is to stimulate thought, reflection and discussion.  By 

offering multiple perspectives, readers have opportunity to arrive at their own 

questions.  This is the heart of the Disciples of Christ mission that every believer 

through the indwelling work of the Holy Spirit can arrive at their own 

understanding.  Readers can come to also understand  that questioning faith is 

not taboo, but rather it can be the foundation of a strong and growing faith.  

Through each page of this book multiple and diverse contributors discuss the 

questions our Sunday school teachers were afraid to answer.                                                                                                         

 Come with us as we explore some of these unchartered waters of study.  

We will start this study on May 21, 2014.  We will start at 6:30 and end at 8:00 

pm.  We will share a dessert break as well. 

Blessings for the Journey,                                                                                            

Rev. Chuck 

Summer Camps —- There is still time to sign up for 

Summer Church Camp @ CAMP CHRISTIAN in Magnetic 

Springs, Ohio.  There are camps for children completing 

kindergarten all the way through college grads and adults. 

NECC will help with a scholarship for 1/2 the cost. Additional financial help 

is available if there is a need.         

        Any questions see POLLY TALLOS   (440-748-2246). 



Great Strides for Cystic Fibrosis Dawn and I (Theresa McDonough) will be 

walking in Great Strides on May 17th.  We need your donations to reach our goal.  My daughter, 

Dawn has been fighting to live since the day she was born.   

If you would like to be a sponsor see Theresa McDonough after worship on Sunday, send it to 

17308 Quarry Rd. Wellington, Ohio 44090 or contact her at 440-774-7113. 

                                      Greatest Hits Concert —- Dessert Cook-off                                                

                SUNDAY, June 1st @ 2:00                                                                         
The NECC Choir will hold a “greatest hits” concert at North Eaton church, followed by a Dessert Cook-

off in the fellowship hall.  Bakers are invited to submit bite-size samples of their favorite dessert recipes 

for bragging rights, and to help the Choir purchase an electronic keyboard to enhance the music 

presentation for worship.  Voting will be somewhat in the style of the chili cook-off (vote with monies 

for your favorite taste treats or “stuff the ballot” for your own concoction).  The keyboard in the choir 

room is so old it will cost more to repair then to purchase a new one.  In addition, our organ has not 

been working properly and we’ve not been able to get it fixed.  A new electronic keyboard will allow the 

use of a variety of instrument sounds (strings, horns, woodwinds, various piano and organ “voices”, etc) 

during worship each Sunday morning, in addition to our beautiful grand piano.  Please let Miki know if 

you have any special requests for the choir to perform and if you are entering the  dessert cook-off.  

CALL Miki or the church, EMAIL or put it on the friendship register on Sunday morning.    

VOICE—-June 2001  

DEAR GOD, 

She wandered into the pasture about six years ago and made her home 

among the long-horn cattle and ducks.  Mr. Cantwell named her “Baby”  

and the deer and other animals lived together in harmony.  One day 

“Baby” ran away and everyone who passed the farm looked for the little 

deer that had become part of our lives.  Watching all the animals live 

together was a lesson of trust and companionship, and we missed seeing 

her.  Then one day, she came home.  Appearing the second time as 

mysteriously as she had the first time.  I went passed the field last 

week, and there beside her was a baby fawn. Mother and child living 

among the other animals, sharing food and shelter; it gave me a feeling 

of peace.  It reminded me of the “Wizard of Oz” when Dorothy closes her 

eyes and says “there’s no place like home.” 

I feel the same way when I walk into the North Eaton Christian 

Church…….. “There is no place like home.”  Together we worship, eat, 

share joys and pain, celebrate and pray.  We bring our children and 

grandchildren to this place we call home.  It must be how Baby felt. We 

in the church are different in backgrounds, beliefs and economics, yet 

we live and work together for the building of Your kingdom because we 

love you.  And we are grateful. 

JOHN 14:23-24….”Those who love me will keep my word and my Father will 

love them, and we will come to them and make our home with them.” 

Love, Judy 

Youth Fundraiser — On Saturday, April 26th, members and parents of NECC-CYF 

prepared and served lunch to 500 boy Scouts and leaders.  Keyerra Ward and 

Scott Thompson helped cook the hot dogs at the church , then deliver them to 

the JVS to be served.  We were joined their by Jim and Robin Galvin, and Glen 

and Cindy Thompson, where we served 500 Scouts in about 40 minutes.  The 

Boy Scouts were taking part in the Merit Badge Midway.       

     We earned $500.00 for the youth that day. 

Easter Egg Hunt  

We had another great Easter Egg Hunt on Sunday, April 13th, in spite of the wind 

that wanted to move the eggs from one side of the parking lot to the other, before 

anyone got a chance to pick them up.  About 50 children and their families attended 

and enjoyed the race to get their baskets full of  candy filled eggs.  We also handed 

out 150 prizes to those who found “prize tickets” in their eggs.  The kids were 

opening their eggs as fast as they could, looking for the prize tickets.  Thank you to 

everyone who helped get the eggs filled, donated candy and prizes, and helped at 

the Hunt.  Thank you to Carol Busche who is always ready with her camera to 

capture the fun. 



    Youth   Sunday                                                                        

The 15 youth from all three youth groups-JYF, Chi Rho and CYF-helped to lead worship on Sunday, 

April 6th.  Their theme was “Do Something”.   They set up 6 prayer stations, where the congregation 

could take time to pray for a specific place or need, while committing to “do something”.   A 7 th prayer 

station was offered, where members could write down what they are already doing, so others at NECC 

could pray for them.  This might be things members are doing in and for the NECC congregation or for 

the community at large. 

From the 7th Prayer Station  “What are you doing already?”                                        

Bread Ministry  Donate to Hondorous   On Call Chaplian @ hospital 

Bake for the church Pray for others in Pain  Prayer shawls 

Scarfs for Cancer Society Help with funerals  Volunteer@Hospital 

Build +do repairs  Serve at Church   Volunteer@school 

Pray/Volunteer/Donate Girl Scout Leader   Parent Boosters 

Football Boosters  Academic Recognition  Cookies for Basketball Team 

Pray for non-Christians Tutor     Sponsor a child in S. America                          

CMIA   Volunteer@St John's  Work of CF w/family and friends 

Sponsor Children (2) Give to Blessing House  Collect for Blue Star Mothers 

Support Fundraisers Share my toys   Prison Ministry w/Wings Ministry 

Donate Food + Clothes Work with Youth   Pray for hungry and homeless 

Blankets for Vet's home Help with VBS   Pray for NECC 

Discretionary Fund Help with NECC Youth  Pray for Life 

Work@LoCo Food Pantry Charity Party   I eat Girl Scout cookies 

Take Gospel message in music outside of the church  Pray for countries in need 

      News and Thank You’s                                       
Betty Hawke, the oldest member of NECC, wishes to announce the birth of her 24th great grandchild, Penelope 

(Penny) born April 25th to Tara (Hawke) and Kevin Vanderground, in Valparaiso, Indiana.  Penny joins her 4 

sisters. 

I would like to thank everyone who ordered Easter lilies.  They added to the beauty of our Easter Worship Service.

               Amy Stafford, Worship Team 

Thank you for your participation and promotion of Cornerstoneôs baby bottle campaign.  We are grateful for your 

support  in this project.  Since the first of the year you have donated $100.00.  Our prayer for you is that God will 

richly bless you.                      Angel Boll, Director of Development 

Evangelism—Worship Team would like to thank everyone who picked up NECC business cards for distribution to 

others.  Leave one wherever you go.  Someone may just be looking for a place to worship.  We all can help in this 

ministry. 

Thank  you to our congregation for all your cards, phone calls, prayers and Pollyôs visit that kept me in good 

spirits.  I am resting and hoping to make it to 36 weeks before delivering our daughter.  Keep praying for us, I 

know it is helping.                                                         Shari Insley 

I so much appreciate you allowing us the privilege of using NECC’s baptistery. The family was  awed  at God’s 

kindness in working through you to make the sacrament happen for these young women.  They will never forget 

this day.                                            John Ramsey II,  Trinity Lutheran Church 

Dear NECC, I want to thank you for your thoughtful donation to Samaritanôs Purse  that enables me to follow 

Godôs call to go and love His children.  We will be sharing the gospel and distributing the Christmas Shoebox 

gifts.  Please continue to pray for our traveling team and for our childrenôs ministry.    

                                                         Ann Palmer, Operation Christmas Child 

Rev. Chuck & the ladies of NECC,   Thank you for all you did in Christian love to serve us at such a difficult time. 

It helped us to be comforted and reminded of Godôs love for us.  It provided needed time to connect with one 

another.  Your church helped our mom (Kay Benedict) to find spiritual truth and understanding and real peace at 

the end of her life.                    Rob & Kathy  Jackson 

My mother, Katherine Benedict enjoyed the Breakfast Club.  She loved the North Eaton Christian Church.  The 

Benedict family thanks all those that visited her and encouraged her.  She loved you all.   A special thanks to 

Pastor Butcher for conducting the Memorial Service.                   Bill Benedict 

I want to thank everyone for the prayers, phone calls and cards while I was sick.   Dede Prunty 

Thank you for all your prayers and cards on the death of my brother.   Jim Johnson & Family 

Our thanks to Bill & Maureen Cromling for making the Palm Crosses that we get each year on Palm Sunday. 

OUR SYMPATHY IS EXTENDED TO:                                                         

The family and friends of Kay Benedict who died the first part of April.  Kay 

attended regularly and was a part of the adult Sunday School Class until she was not 

able to drive. 

Kathy and Mark Carpenter and family on the death of Kathy’s mother, Joyce Meyer.  

Jim & Joyce Johnson on the death of Jim’s brother.   

Mary Bengough and John Haupt on the death of their brother, Ken Haupt, in March. 

Please keep these families in your prayers as they deal with the loss of loved ones. 
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